SAC Meeting

3:45-4:40

Osceola Magnet School
Aug. 20, 2019

Janine Jones called the meeting to order at 3:45. Attendance: Scott Simpson, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Amber
DelTufo, Cindy Rodriguez, Gali Dupay, Michael Greto, Le Kooc, Brian Holmes, Curtis Carpenter, Nate Bruckner, Jessica
D’Elia, and Gina Medina Malave. Guests: Melissa Brown

A motion was made by Nate Bruckner to approve May’s minutes and seconded by Brian Holmes.
Budget: After paying for new reading program and math training this summer our balance is $4,603.29.

Use of SAC Funds- vote- Due to additional travel costs for math training Janine Jones has requested for approval an
additional $342.80. Discussion was given to money we will receive from the state and when we will receive it, and how
we are allowed to spend our fundraising monies. Scott Simpson will look into the answer to these questions and to
whether incoming funds need to be allocated to separate accounts. He will report back next month. Curtis Carpenter
made a motion to approve the funds and Brian Holmes seconded the motion.

Fundraising: So far we have three sponsors; a business sponsor, a family sponsor and one Compass sponsor for a total
receipt of $800.00. We will send the flyer home again in the Wed. folders, e- blast, and put it in the electronic backpack.
Scott mentioned he will announce it during the PTA Meeting and then flyers will go home on 9/11 following the
announcement. We'll ask Sandy Waltrip to facilitate printing it at the print shop.

School Improvement Plan: The set-up has changed to have a goal and use the data as proof of obtaining your goal.
Ours goals are small group instruction and social-emotional. Small group instruction will focus on reading and RTI
interventions. Social emotional is off to a solid start for establishing a new behavior acronym- SET, and focusing on
cafeteria and hallway behavior. Sanford Harmony and trauma informed care have also been implemented and training
has been given. Scott will email it to SAC members prior the next meeting with the plan.

PTA Report: Gali Dupay reported that PTA had their first meeting yesterday and approved a new budget. Final approval
will take place at the PTA meeting 9/5. Discussion was given to planning the Fall Festival and the Holiday store, and they
they are currently working on the new member hub. There will be two glow dances this year and our first one is 9/20.
Casual for a Cause is this Friday to benefit the United Way. Skate Night is 9/29.

Principal’s Report: Scott passed out our last 4 years of data. The report indicates steady gains and that we established a
healthy “A” grade last school year. We are very pleased with our math and reading scores. We have the highest number
of level 5’s in the district. We would like to work to approve our Science scores.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:40 .



